
Community notification February 28, 2020 

RW-21 Well Vault Installation 
to Commence: Parking 
Notification 

On February 24, 2020, Northrop 
Grumman’s contractors began 
their preparation to install a 
New York State Department of 
Environmental Conservation-
approved well vault in this 
Town of Oyster Bay LIRR 
parking lot. 

Beginning Monday, March 2, 
2020, the project work area will 
extend to Seaman Avenue. 
During each work period noted 
by the red segments, municipal 
parking will not be available in 
that area. Work hours are 7 
a.m. to 5 p.m. Monday through 
Friday (excluding Town 
holidays). We expect to 
complete this phase of the project by close of business March 31. 

Periodically, our contractors will also need to move heavy equipment into and out of the parking lot. They will cordon off the 
south side of Seaman Avenue at the entrance to allow equipment to move in and out safely. We appreciate your cooperation. 

For additional questions about this work, please visit www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage, call Dianne Baumert-Moyik at 
516-754-2645 or email her at Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com 
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